
HISTORIC PRESERVATION                                               APRIL 10, 2025 

 

MEMBERS: 

 

Jessica King, Chairman 

Jean Allison 

Rose Hallings 

Cindy Ingalsbe 

 

The meeting began ay 6:05 PM. 

 

MINUTES: 

 

Ms. Ingalsbe made a motion to approve the March 13, 2025 minutes, second by Ms. Allison.  All members 

voted “aye” to approve”. 

 

POWER CEMETERY: 

 

Ms. Ingalsbe said that she spoke to an employee of Cook Development about a sign they placed on County 

Road 41.  The sign was put in the wrong location and will be moved to the east.   

 

Ms. Ingalsbe said that she spoke to Mr. Dave Cooper about the status of the headstone.  The plaque is still in 

production and then will need to be attached to the headstone.  Mr. Cooper will let the members know when it 

is ready so they can be there. 

 

Mr. Dave Bloom would like to take the broken pieces of headstone that has been found and try to fill in the 

pieces to recreate a stone. 

 

HATHAWAY CEMETERY: 

 

Ms. Ingalsbe said that she will talk to Mr. Tim Ford letting him know that the sign can be replaced in the same 

spot. 

 

SALEM CEMETERY: 

 

The poison ivy has all been removed and looks very clean.  The members will send a thank you card. 

 

PAYNE CEMETERY: 

 

A for sale sign has been placed on the Rte 96 property near the cemetery.   The members will take a look at 

this sign and get a phone numbers to call on this.  

 

DEDICATION SIGN: 

 

The dedication sign has been placed at Tuttle Crossing. 

 

CEMETERY TOUR: 

 

Weather permitting the members would like to meet on May 3, 2025 at 10:00 to take a tour of Hathaway, 

Power, and Salem Cemeteries. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 to begin the presentation on the “Phelps/Gorham Purchase” presented by 

Mr. Ben Falter. 

 

The next meeting will be held on May 8, 2025 at 6:00 PM. 

 

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes. 

 

 


